Retired Employees Association of Orange County (REAOC)

March 14, 2018
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                                     MINUTES

           REAOC Board of Directors’ Meeting

                           OCERS Hearing Room

2223 Wellington Avenue, Santa Ana

Wednesday, March 14, 2018
9:30 AM
I. Called to Order at 9:32 AM by REAOC Co-President, Linda Robinson 
Present: Doug Storm, Linda Robinson, Larry Leaman, Bill Castro, Robin Mattocks, Frank Eley, Gaylan Harris, John Iagjian and Sara Ruckle Harms. Also in attendance is Steve Delaney (for a portion of the meeting), Barbara Voelkel, Lou Scarpino and Ilene Bárcenas, Executive Director. There is a quorum.  

Absent: Rebecca Guider 
II. OCERS Presentation
Steve Delaney shared an agenda and highlights from the February 20th Investment Committee Meeting outcomes, a preview of the March 19 regular Board meeting, 2018 returns and information regarding a coalition to preserve retirement security.
He shared that the Investment Committee meeting agenda and format has been changed to match the regular meeting’s format.  There was significant discussion on item I-6 – Investment Manager Surveillance and Action procedure.  This topic will be discussed at a separate meeting.

Steve Delaney discussed the March 19, 2018, item C-3 Audit Committee Outcomes from January 30, 2018 meeting.  There was another audit committee, Kiran, who is reviewing the work of Segal. They are looking at the weight – comparing the amount of the benefit and the person longevity.  Kiran believes that those with higher benefits live longer and that this should be considered.

The STAR COLA will be on the agenda for a final approval.  Steve Delaney also recommended that we look at item I-5 Legislative Report. Senator Moorlach is introducing a bill regarding liabilities for someone who has a final promotion who is paid a much higher salary and, subsequently, their retirement is paid on this salary.

I-9 – Steve Delaney will be presenting the 2018 State of OCERS Annual Report.  Item 1-11 will be a presentation by Segal regarding the OCERS funding policy.
Texas Retired Teachers Association presented information at a recent retiree conference.  They are fighting the bills regarding WEP that keep dying.  They believe that the Windfall Elimination Provision (WEP) is an unfair federal provision preventing retirees from receiving the Social Security benefits they are owed. They need more people to support their efforts.

In 2020, OCERS will be celebrating their 75th anniversary. Steve Delaney and staff interviewed the oldest retiree within the system for a future article to share with OCERS members.
III. Consent Calendar
All matters on the Consent Agenda are to be approved by one action unless a Board member requests separate action on a specific item.

Material Distributed – 

Agenda for the February 2018 Board meeting

Minutes from the January 2018 Board meeting

Treasurer’s Reports for February 2018
Membership Report as of February 28, 2018

Board Watch Summary of February 2018 meetings

A. Board Watch Summary of February 2018 meetings
SUMMARY OF FEBRUARY MEETING – sent in advance of the meeting.
Recommendation:  Receive and file

B. Membership – in advance of the meeting, the REAOC membership report was distributed to all Board members.
Recommendation:  Receive and file
C. Website – Ilene Bárcenas posted regular updates to our page.  She also posted information about the new Medicare cards and scams.  She also shared information about opportunities to volunteer to oversee OC Go (formerly Measure M).
Recommendation:  Receive and file

D. Luncheon – our next luncheon will be held on March 28, 2018.  The entertainment scheduled is karaoke led by Tina and Tom Horton.
Recommendation:  Receive and file
A motion was made by Larry Leaman and seconded by Sara Ruckle Harms to approve the Consent Calendar as presented.  Motion carried.

IV. Discussion Calendar

A. Approve minutes from the February 14, 2018 meeting

A motion was made by Sara Ruckle Harms and seconded by Doug Storm to approve the February 14, 2018 as written.  Motion carried.
B. Treasurer’s Reports – Operating Report for February 2018
Bill Castro reviewed the February 2018 REAOC Operating Report.  He will probably move money from the regular Operating Fund to the Money Market account at the end of March.  He will be updating the monthly operating report to show the percentage of earnings on each of the CD accounts.
A motion was made by Doug Storm and seconded by Frank Eley to accept the February 2018 Treasurer’s report as presented.  Motion carried.
C. Meeting Reports

1. OCERS

Frank Eley reported that at the Investment Committee meeting there has been some discussion regarding the proposed OCERS investment policy.  The Board seems to be split on the responsibilities of those who are making the investment decisions.  There was a discussion on how REAOC could help with this issue with consideration of sending a letter, talking to Steve Delaney or Russ Baldwin, etc.  This will be discussed at the Governance Committee meeting on March 28, 2018.
2. CRCEA
Lou Scarpino reported that there will not be a March meeting due to the upcoming conference.  In the February meeting, it was reported that a draft conference manual will be sent out for comment. George Shoemaker will be the nominee for the new chairperson of the Retirement Security Committee.  Lou Scarpino learned that Skip Murphy attends most of the NCPERS Conferences representing CRCEA. Sara Ruckle Harms stated that she has a potential new affiliate for CRCEA.  Mike Sloan is now representing the Affiliate Committee; Sara Ruckle Harms will contact him.  NCPERS will be holding a Funding Forum in September that Lou Scarpino would like to attend.
D. Legislative Report

Lou Scarpino will be putting a matrix together of the pending legislation. He has reviewed the NCPERS report and found that the items of interest he has been reporting.  He did find details of passing the tax reform legislation impact in the NCPERS report.  Some of those could impact retirees and actives. He will be adding this information to his report.  At the State level, there are three bills to tie the COLAs to 80% funding of a pension system. He is also watching SB1032 (Moorlach) that would allow termination from PERS without a cost.
E. The Informer
Robin Mattocks shared the information from the Informer Redesign Committee meeting.  
The goals of the committee for redesign include:

To make the newsletter: 

1. More readable

2. More attractive

3. Better articles

4. Interesting topics

5. Appeal to different demographics
Maureen Ong made a layout showing a two-column format that was shared.  We would have bigger font and the number of
 pages would increase to either 10-12 pages.  
She shared a copy of a draft survey regarding the newsletter that could be shared either electronically or as a hard copy passed out at the luncheon.  

We also discussed the articles that would be interesting to have including a Plan for Aging, a scam alert and an annual activity report with pictures. Another thought discussed is to have a medical news article (Kaiser perhaps as a resource but not endorsing any particular health plan?).  

Motion made by Sara Ruckle Harms and seconded by Robin Mattocks to receive and file this agenda item.

Action Item:  Robin Mattocks will continue to obtain costs from our current printer.  She will schedule a future meeting of the committee.
Ilene Barcenas shared the information she learned from San Diego County regarding their newsletter.  

· They send out their newsletter both electronically (e-mail) and through the regular mail.  Some of their members decided to “go green” and don’t want the hard copy mailed out every month.  The newsletter is published monthly. 

· They do not have sponsors to offset the costs of printing/mailing out the newsletter.   

· They typically have eight-page newsletters, but sometimes ten pages (about three times a year.)

· They were also printing a three column per page format, but their Editorial Committee decided it made for a too crowded, too tight, too hard to read newsletter.  They decided to go with two columns per page.  

· Their printer does all their printing work (newsletters, letterhead, letterhead envelopes, reply envelopes, membership cards, brochures, etc.).  He charges about $2,800 a month for the newsletter and that includes, data processing the newsletter after being sent the PDF, printing and folding and closing newsletters with sticky tabs, addressing the newsletters for the post office, and delivering 6,200 newsletters to the post office for mailing.  

LA County will be contacting Ilene Barcenas to give her information about their newsletter costs.
F. Scholarship Update

We have received only 18 requests for scholarship applications to date.  Ilene Barcenas met with the RELAC Board to provide an overview of our scholarship application process.  She shared a copy of the updated Scholarship Desk Guide with RELAC.  The presentation was well received.
G. Presidents’ Message

1. Litigation Update
We have not yet heard anything about the prioritization of our case due to the passing of the former Judge.  Art Hartinger and Renne Sloan (the County’s attorneys) with the Holzman group have cited another case from the 6th District Court that they filed with the 9th District Court and they believe supports the County’s actions and their belief that healthcare if not a vested benefit.  This information has been shared with Michael Brown.
2. Health Insurance Issues – SCAN Presentation as requested by Renee Catanzariti 
Renee Catanzariti will be sending us information regarding SCAN to possibly use for our newsletter.  

We have not had any contact from Employee Benefits regarding planning for the 2019 Health Plan issues.  We will need to schedule a meeting with the County to begin the process.  Barbara Voelkel will also be attending these meetings.  The week of April 10th would be ideal to schedule this meeting.

Action Item:  Ilene Barcenas will send an e-mail to Renee Catanzariti to schedule a meeting.  Last year we met in February and would like to begin discussion.

3. Time limit discussion on OCERS presentation
Doug Storm talked to Steve Delaney about the time limit for his OCERS presentation.  Steve Delaney agrees that a 30-minute presentation is sufficient.  Our regular “other” OCERS presentation will directly follow Steve Delaney’s presentation.
4. Neal Kelly, OC ROV, as a luncheon speaker?

Action Item:  Ilene Barcenas will contact Neal Kelly regarding being a speaker at the September luncheon regarding the system in OC including security.  We can allow about 20-30 minutes for the presentation.
H. Other
1. Discussion regarding the current REAOC membership packet.

This will be discussed at the next meeting right after the Consent Calendar.  Ilene Barcenas distributed a copy of the current membership packet and brochure.

2. Hemet Luncheon

The Hemet luncheon is scheduled for April 17, 2018.  Both Linda Robinson and Doug Storm will be at the Spring CRCEA Conference.  Robin Mattocks and Frank Eley may be willing to attend the luncheon in Hemet.  The room has been paid for in April and Linda Robinson will do the agenda.  There will be entertainment.

3. Health Consultant

Sara Ruckle Harms, Linda Robinson, and Doug Storm held a conference call with a potential health consultant to assist us in the health care process.  During the initial screening last month, the conference included Margaret Tater (she oversaw the Secure Choice roll-out of the Medi-Medi part of the process and she was formerly an executive with Cal-Optima).  She has since moved onto a company called Health Care Management. Sara Ruckle Harms was authorized to send the Scope of Work that was previously completed by REAOC.  They will target the meeting with Health Care Management and the Health Consultant sub-committee on March 22nd.  Barbara Voelkel, John Iagjian, Gaylan Harris, Sara Ruckle Harms, Linda Robinson, Doug Storm and Robin Mattocks will participate in this meeting.
Action Item:  Sara Ruckle Harms will contact Health Care Management to schedule this meeting on March 22 at about 10:00.

Action Item:  Ilene Barcenas will determine if the hearing room is available.  She will also send the Scope of Work to the REAOC Board.

4. Medicare Issues

Sara Ruckle Harms discussed the confusion when a retiree turns 65 and becomes Medicare eligible.  It should be made very clear what options are offered and the implications of those decisions.  The issue is determining who should be responsible for informing retirees of all the options.  This may be a good topic for our future meeting with the County Employee Benefits.

5. Other

Protect our Pensions – Linda Robinson discussed the article from Bloomberg.  We need to be skeptical of articles like this we read.

Sara Ruckle Harms made a motion to authorize seven REAOC/AREOC Board members plus the Executive Director to attend the CRCEA Conference; seconded by Frank Eley.  Motion carried.

I.  Adjournment.  
A motion was made Robin Mattocks and seconded by Larry Leaman to adjourn the meeting at 12:12 PM.  Motion carried.  
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